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DIARY DATES - TERM 3 
 
 
 

WK 

 

SEPTEMBER  

9 Monday 17th  U/15 Netball 

9 Tuesday 18th  KEEP 

9 Thursday 20th  Year 11 Preliminary Exams 
commence 

10 Tuesday 25th  Year 12 Day 

10 Wednesday 26th  Year 11 Preliminary Exams 
finish 

 Year 12 excursion 

10 Thursday 27th  Year 12 Breakfast 

 Year 12 Formal Assembly 
10am 

 Open Boys Cricket 

10 Friday 28th  Last day of Term 3 

 OCTOBER   

1 Monday 15th  First day back for students and 
staff 

1 Thursday 18th  HSC commences 

2 Tuesday 23rd  Year 7 BBQ and Information 
evening 

3 Monday 29th  GRIP Leadership (SCU) 

3 Tuesday 30th  KEEP 

3 Wednesday 31st  Year 10 VALID testing period 
opens 

 NOVEMBER   

4 Sunday 4th  Year 10 Sydney Excursion  
departs 

4 Friday 9th  Year 10 Sydney Excursion  
returns 

 Year 10 VALID Testing period 
closes 

5 Tuesday 13th  P&C Meeting 5:30pm 

5 Wednesday 14th  Year 12 Formal 

6 Wednesday 21st  RRISK (Year 11) 

CHS STATE ATHLETICS 

Well done and congratulations to Rocco Partridge,  
Thomas Farragher, Ziah Piggott, Bridgette Hoffman and 
Piper Parker for their combined efforts at the CHS State 
Athletics Carnival held recently in Sydney. Some  
pre-official results include an impressive gold medal win 
by Ziah in the 14 Years Boys 200m track event and also 
gold medal win by Bridgette Hoffman in the 14 Years 
Girls Long Jump. At this stage, both Ziah and Bridgette 
have qualified for the NSW All-School Athletics  
Championships and have also produced results good 
enough that may qualify them for National All-School  
Athletics Championships. Once again, congratulations to 
all students and their families involved on this outstanding 
representation and effort at such a prestigious athletics 
event. Mr Raz 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

YEAR 12 BAKE SALE 

THURSDAY 20th  

SEPTEMBER 

Recess AND Lunch 

in the Quad! 



 

 

District Office Awards 
 

Last week I had the pleasure of attending the District 
Office Awards held at Lismore High School.  These 
awards recognize staff, students and community 
members for outstanding commitment to public 
education. Congratulations to Alako Myles Year 10, Mr 
Scott Taylor, Mr Brad Rasborsek and Mrs Louise 
Petherbridge from the P&C, for their awards. Well 
deserved. 

Mobile Phones and Personal Devices 
  

The school has made the expectations around use of 
mobile phones and personal devices cleared for students 
and parents to follow. This was the result of parents 
wanting clearer guidelines to be able to support the 
school rules concerning mobiles, ipods etc. The updated 
procedure was tabled at P&C on Tuesday night and 
discussed.  Staff and students will be reminded of 
responsible and acceptable use of personal devices over 
the next few weeks. 

Safe on Social 

Reminder that our Community Information Night 
regarding  safe use of social media will be held in the 
school Hall on Thursday 25 October 6.00pm for 6.30pm.  
The P&C will be providing a light supper. Please let any 
interested community members know about this event. 

Trees in Car Park 

As you may have noticed, the trees in the Staff Car Park 

have been looking very sad and sick.  We have had 

instances of branches falling on cars and despite heavy 

lopping of branches, we continue to have dead wood 

appearing. Some of the trees are covered in mould and 

others have fungi growth around the base. On the advice 

of WH&S and a qualified arborist, we have decided to 

remove the trees and replace them with natives that will  

not be compromised by the road and the car park cement 

but will still be beautiful shade trees.  It is anticipated that 

the trees will be removed these holidays and replaced 

with sizable trees. 

Year 12 Final Weeks 

Year 12 are certainly on the count down.  Next week and 

Monday of Week 10 are regular school days and students 

are expected to attend all timetabled lessons and to be in 

full school uniform. There are planned activities Tuesday 

and Wednesday for Year 12 as a celebration of 

completion of schooling at Kyogle High School.  I remind 

students to behave responsibly and in a manner that 

brings credit to themselves, their families and the school. 

We are proud of our current Year 12 and the way they 

conduct themselves during their schooling and I remind 

them that antisocial activities are not appropriate at any 

time. 

Have a great fortnight. 

Gae Masters  - Principal 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Welcome to this issue of the KHS newsletter.  
Congratulations to Holly Walters (Distinction), Estelle 
Hand and Dahnae O’Burn-Crocker, studying Biology and 
Sharka Hill and Shannen Elefsen, studying 
Communications.  I had the pleasure of attending the 
2018 Southern Cross University Headstart celebration on 
Wednesday evening. These students have worked 
tirelessly to gain precious units and acceptance offers 
into SCU. I wish them well. 
The warmer weather is starting to prevail but it is timely to 

remind students and parent/carers of our positive 

expectations around uniform and especially around the 

wearing of tights.  I would encourage all parents/carers 

not to send students to school wearing tights.  Students 

wearing tights will be asked to change into more 

acceptable uniform options. 

 

DEPUTY’S REPORT 

David Hanley - Deputy Principal 

Be Safe Be Respectful Be a Learner 

 Leave bus 
and walk 
directly into 
school in the 
morning 

 Keep hands 
and feet to 
self 

 Stay in 
allocated 
area 

 Walk  

 Follow staff 
instructions 

 Use school talk  

 Walk to bus area 
after bell in the 
afternoon 

 Wait in line 

 Keep all 
belongings with 
you 

 Report any issue 
to staff  

Mr Thomas George, Alako and Director Educational 
Leadership Rebecca Langdon at the District Office 

Awards 2018 



 

 

YEAR 11 STUDY DAY 

Last Thursday the 6
th
 September KHS Year 11  

students were involved in a ‘Study Skills Day’. 
The day included skill development and activities  
delivered by KHS teachers with a special interest in 
providing a modern and successful approach to learning 
and study. Teachers and students  focused on key areas 
such as stress management techniques, time  
management and scheduling skills, HSC goal setting and 
study skills that aim to maximise outcomes. Students 
were also treated to morning tea and lunch provided 
by Kyogle High School. Our students thoroughly enjoyed 
the various Study Skill presentations and took away some 
valuable tools to help them overcome challenges they 
may face over the next coming 12 months as they either 
work towards the HSC or enter the workforce. We wish 
our current Year 11 students well as they complete their 
preliminary courses and start HSC content next term.  
Thankyou to Mr Rasborsek, Miss Gulliver, Mr  
Lederbauer, Mr Stewart, Mr Fowler, Mrs Edmunds and 
Mrs Masters for their involvement in making this day a 
success. 
  
Rachael Rasborsek (Study Skills Day Co-Ordinator) 

Year 7 2019 
 

We are now accepting enrolments for Year 7 2019.  If you 
have received your enrolment form and not yet returned 
it, please return it as soon as possible with relevant 
documentation. 
 

If you wish to enrol your child or know someone who 
would like to,  please contact the School Office on     
6632 1300. 
 

Office Staff 

2019 ENROLMENTS 

PARENT AND CITIZENS ASSOCIATION 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 

Open Wednesdays  
 

8.30am to 9.30am 
 

Melinda McCormick - President 

 

P&C MEETING 
5:30pm 

Tuesday 13th  
November 

YEAR 12 FAREWELL SOCIAL 

More photos will be published in the next issue of the newsletter  



 

 

KYOGLE TOUCH FOOTBALL 
 

Kyogle Junior Touch will hold a two week trial before the 
competition begins: 
  

4:00-4:40pm – 5 to 8 years  
4:45-5:25pm – 9 to 12 years 
5:30-6:00pm – 12 to 18 years (If  you have never played 
before) 
This is the age you are before October 31, 2018. 
  

If you have played before and are 12 to 18 and 
want to help out please contact Scott Gordon.  
  

Any questions or register contact Scott through Facebook 
or call on 0400362168 
 
The trial matches will run 17th & 24th October 

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

FREE ROAD SAFETY WORKSHOPS FOR KYOGLE 
AND GOONELLEBAH  
  
Member for Lismore Thomas George invites road users 
to attend free road safety workshops in Kyogle and  
Goonellabah during September.   
Mr George said the morning workshop each day is 
aimed at helping older road users learn about changes to 
licensing rules.   
“The Older Road Users workshop will provide  
information and tips to improve safety for older drivers 
when they’re out and about, on or near roads.” 
Information and checklists will be provided for all road 
users, whether they drive, ride, walk, catch public 
transport or use a mobility scooter, or a combination of 
these. 
The evening workshop is to support parents and  
supervisors of learner divers to be effective teachers. 
“The Helping Learner Drivers Become Safer Drivers 
workshop includes information about licence conditions 
for learner and P-plate drivers, tips for using the learner 
driver log book and the importance of providing  
constructive feedback,” Mr George said. 
. 

Location Seniors 
Session 

Learner 
Supervi-

sors 
 

Kyogle: 
 

Tuesday 25
th
 September 

 

Kyogle Family Support  
Services Neighbourhood 
Centre 

 
11am to 

1pm 

 
6pm to 8pm 

 

Goonellabah: 
 

Wed 26
th
 September  

 

Goonellabah Community 
Centre 

 

10am to 
12pm 

 

6pm to 8pm 



 

 

TAS DEPARTMENT 

Food Technology 
Year 7 have been very industrious this Term learning about the basic food groups, characteristics of food and 
recipe modification with healthy ingredients. Students deconstructed a sausage roll recipe then modified it with healthy 
vegetables and herbs. Clearly cooking the recipe was the most enjoyable part as demonstrated during their cooking 
practical photos below. 

Year 9 and 10 this term have learnt basic biscuit and cake decoration techniques.  Students have worked  
together to cook a variety of cake recipes and individually decorating them with icing, making buttercream frostings 
and learnt how to mix colours to make some very interesting cakes for an upcoming High Tea Party. Well done to all 
students for giving this unit of work your best effort! 

 
      Mrs Byrnes - Head Teacher TAS 

ROSTER  
 

Monday        17/9:  
Tuesday       18/9:  
Wednesday  19/9: S. Cormack 
Thursday      20/9: A. Thomson 
Friday   21/9:  
Monday  24/9:  
Tuesday  25/9: A. Thomson, S. Pederson 
Wednesday  26/9:  
Thursday  27/9: S. Cormack 
Friday   28/9:  
   

If you are rostered on to help on a day and you cannot 
make it, please let Deb know as soon as possible.  
Phone: School - 6632 1300  
   Deb       - 6636 4261 

CANTEEN NEWS 

HSC works for Design and Technology, Industrial  
Technology and Art will be on community display on 
Wednesday 19th September 3pm - 5pm 
 
Come along to the hall and take a look at the projects our  
Year 12 students have been working on for their HSC! 
 
Neil Steele - TAS Teacher 

HSC WORKS OPEN DAY 



 

 


